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Beth Keating                  Staff’s Second Data Request 
Gunster, Yoakley & Steward, P.A. 
215 S. Monroe St., Ste. 601 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
(850) 521-1706 
bkeating@gunster.com 

Re: Docket No. 20180043-GU - Petition for approval of Area Extension Plan Rate 
Extension Agreement with United States Sugar Corporation, by Florida City Gas. 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

By this letter, Commission staff requests the following information from Florida City Gas. 
 

1. Please state the Maximum Allowable Construction Cost (MACC) for the Glades AEP 
when it came into service in November of 2012. The spreadsheet originally submitted in 
the petition and the spreadsheet provided in FCG’s responses to Staff’s First Data 
Request show differing MACC values. 
 

2. If the MACC has changed at any point, please provide clarification on when and why. 
 

3. Please refer to item eight of FCG’s responses to Staff’s First Data Request. Please discuss 
why it is appropriate to have all Glades customers’ AEP rates be contingent on a specific 
customer’s special contract. In this case, the special contract refers to a rate recalculation 
when U.S. Sugar demonstrates a six percent increase in natural gas consumption. 

 
4. On the spreadsheet provided in response to Staff’s First Data Request, there is an 

“Assessment” of 0.503 percent. Please explain this fee and how it relates to the AEP 
tariff. 

 
5. In the first paragraph of page two of the Agreement, should the sentence state the 

projected increase was from $0.241 per therm to $0.515 per therm? 
  

http://www.floridapsc.com/


  

6. In the recent rate case, the FPSC approved modifications to the AEP tariff to include true-
up calculations on years three, five, seven, and nine. Will this change only affect new 
AEP projects? If it affects the Glades AEP, please explain how. 

 
Please file all responses electronically no later than Friday, April 6, 2018 on the Commission’s 
website at www.floridapsc.com, by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic Filing Web 
Form. Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6495 if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
/s/ Henry Merryday 
 
Henry Merryday 
Public Utility Analyst I 
hmerryda@psc.state.fl.us 
 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
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